                             CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX

                               General Membership Meeting

                                           April 11, 2017

General Membership Meeting- President Otis Smith called the meeting to order at 6 pm. There were 11 Directors/Board Members and 5 members at large. President Otis Smith asked for all to read the March minutes and to make a motion to accept these minutes.  There were no corrections or additions-Director Mike Cannella made a motion to accept the minutes with Director Ray Halperin seconding the motion.  All voted to approve.
New Business- President Otis Smith introduced Commissioner Tim French. Tim French talked about the land acquisition and that is is in play.  He spoke with the Governor and asked that the Complex property be removed from the  Sage Grouse habitat so that the expansion could go forward.  That was done and we are back on track – slowly but moving forward.  He stated that we asked for $16,000 this next year from the County and that it would not be the $16,000 but there would be some monies given. He was impressed with the progress the Club had made with the ranges and building improvements. President Otis Smith talked with Bobi Miller regarding her shoots the calendar and fees.  She has scheduled some shooting on the calendar and is unsure about other programs. Bobi presented a flier on  the “A Girl & A Gun program. Beth Shotwell Willey, who takes care of the Complex website and computer business , made a presentation on the Club calendar and website.  She handed out a form with the needed shoot information on it. She needs this information so that people that look on the calendar can get all the info they regarding a particular shoot   or Venue they are interested in.
Old Business - President Otis Smith talked about the upcoming Membership renewal letter- going out by email and mail this year because of the newly installed electric gate.  The membership fees will remain the same at $80 but there will be a one time $10 fee for the gate card. There will be a key pad at the gate as well as the card swipe and the right side will remain with a pad lock. Vice President Jerry Stroh submitted two bids earlier-one for $38,000 to pave the road from the inside of the gate to the Rifle Venue.  The other was for $3,360 to pave in front of Sporting Clays.  There was some discussion brought up by Director Mike Cannella about just using drainage instead. Vice President Jerry Stroh made a motion to black top in front of Sporting Clays with the run off going east. Treasurer Mike Schnell seconded the motion – 9 voted in favor – motion passed.  President Otis Smith said that he met with the shot mining firm but has not heard back from them as yet.  Having a booth at the upcoming Outdoor Show was discussed. Director Jim Kindt suggested that we share a booth with Best of The West.  President Otis Smith and Secretary Katie Brass will sell new year memberships at that time, with the last 2 weekends in June selling memberships at Trap.  President Otis Smith said that he had 4 bids for internet at the Club – TCT West was too expensive the rest were all competitive – decided to go with Verizon and a MiFi wireless unit – 4 gb at $50.00 per month.  Director Pete Kneip talked about his shoot which was very successful – he had 40 plus shooter from all over Wyoming and out of state. All praised the good job he did.  His next shoot will be July 15th.  Director Mike Cannella stated that the skeet bathroom is finished and that he is working on the NRA building bathroom.

Vice President Jerry Stroh turned in a bill for $564 for weed killer and stated that he will need some 8” PVC down the road.
Venues- all Venues turned in their monies.

There were no reports from the Secretary, Chief Range Officer or the Treasurer.
For the Good of the Order-nothing

Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn and Director Mike Cannella seconded the motion.

Adjourned at 6:45 pm.
Respectfully Submitted
Otis E. Smith – President                            Katie Brass - Secretary 
